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Principal’s Report 
 

1.​ Technology 
a.​ The necessary part to repair our intercom system (outdoors, hallways, and gym 

speakers) has been installed, and is operational.  It has been revealed since this 
install that there are two speakers not functioning in the Phase 2 hallways.  
Harmonix is aware of the issue and seeking repair. 

b.​ We have started the process of changing out the chromebooks in the 1st and 2nd 
grade classrooms with iPads, which should work better for our youngest 
students’ technology needs.  The 1st grade classroom has already been outfitted 
with these iPads, and the 2nd grade classroom will follow in the coming weeks.​
 

2.​ OSIs 
a.​ Mission Specific Goal: 75% of students, enrolled on the 40th and 120th day, will 

complete at least 18 OSIs and earn a minimum of a 3 on the RACED writing OSI 
Assignment Rubric on the final assignment for the year. 

i.​ New language for 2025-2026: 
“75% of students, enrolled on the 40th and 120th day, will complete at least 16 
OSIs if in grades 6-8 or at least 10 OSIs if in grades 1-5, and will earn a minimum 
average of a 3 on the RACED writing OSI Assignment Rubric on the final half of 
OSIs for the year.” 

Grade Level Number of OSIs 
Completed 

% of Students Earning 3+ RACED 

Most Recent Last Half 

Schoolwide - 77.93% 78.49% 

1st 10 100.00% 100.00% 

2nd 10 73.91% 56.52% 

3rd 10 75.00% 100.00% 

4th 8 87.18% 87.18% 

5th 9 87.18% 64.10% 

6th 16 90.54% 82.43% 

7th 18 61.25% 80.00% 

8th 15 70.59% 72.06% 

 
3.​ Testing 



 

a.​ NM-ASR testing has concluded, with 100% participation. 
b.​ NM-MSSA testing has been ongoing for the last two weeks.  We have concluded 

our regularly scheduled tests, and will be conducting makeup sessions tomorrow 
and into next week in order to achieve 100% participation.​
 

4.​ Events 
a.​ The PTA’s annual Spring Fling event will take place tomorrow night, starting at 

5pm. 
b.​ The 8th grade continuation ceremony will take place on Wednesday, May 21st, at 

the UNM Continuing Education Building, starting at 6:00pm.  All board members 
are invited to attend as guests of honor. 


